rof 1

- Forwarded Message —

Date:Sun, 08 Mar 2015 18:26:31 -0700

From:Catherine <jessjen@charter.net>
To:Catherine Murphy <jessjen@charter.net>

Dear Governor Haley,

I am writing this letter hoping that you can be of some
assistance.
I came to America .in 1954 I met and married my husband who served in
the Korean war,
we had two children and many grandchildren. My son served in the army,
ason §ia
Irsg. ds are
received a parking tickst.
Since 911 I have not been able to renew my driving licenses in Anderson
County where I
live and pay taxes. I am legally in this country. I am a British Citizen
I love the country I
grew up in and my Father fgught for,

round 1rip o renew my
is a burden. Now that 111egal Aliens can get a license anywhere they
land seems a bit unfair

to the legal aliens like myself. Though I cannot vote I am a staunch
republican and urge my

family to vote the ticket.

Hope yvou Tean give 1 i some considerstion. Thank vou.

Sincerely, (stherine Murphy
1712 Northlake Dr.
Anderson SC. 29625
Tel # 864 367 0274.
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